CABINET
28th April, 2009 

Meeting commenced:
   9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
   9.45 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair
Councillors, Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Joe Murphy and Warner 
1.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillors Warmisham.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.
3.
RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS – 14TH APRIL, 2009

The Minutes of the meeting held on 14th April, 2009, were approved as a correct record.
4.
SALFORD URC BUSINESS PLAN 

Members received a report of the Leader of the Council containing details summarising the key points arising from the Central Salford URC Business and Investment Plan for 2009/10 which had been considered and approved by the URC Board and required the approval of the City Council.  The report made reference to:-

· Private Sector investment
· Public Sector investment

· Performance Management/Strategic Impact

· Central Salford Division


Members commented on the importance of the Business Plan and its impact upon the strategic regeneration of the City and that the plans forecast for private sector investment for the 2009/10 year was £3M.


RESOLVED THAT the Salford URC Business and Investment Plan for 2009/10 be approved by the City Council.
5.
REVIEW OF HOUSING ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR, STATEMENT OF POLICY AND PRACTICE

Members considered a report of the Lead Member of Housing containing details of a revised format for the Council’s Statement of Police and Procedure for anti-social behaviour and a summary of the Policy and Procedure Statement.  The report indicated that all local housing authorities in their role as landlord, were required by law to publish a statement and an associated summary.  The existing documents first published in 2004 had recently been reviewed and updated in the light of the changes in housing establishments through the creation of Salix Homes as the Council’s Arms Length management organisation.  The report indicated that the remaining 14,800 Council homes in West Salford are now owned and managed by City West Housing Trust, a new Housing Association.

Members were informed that the revised format had been amended to make it more accessible and user friendly for customers and provided with details of changes which had taken place from the original statement of policies and procedures and were provided with a full summary of the reasons for the changes and now requested the approval of Cabinet.


RESOLVED:
THAT the revised format for the Council’s Statement of Policy and Procedure for anti-social behaviour and Summary for the Policy and Procedures Statement in relation to housing be approved and adopted.
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